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Jamil Shrine Temple  
 

206 Jamil Rd , Columbia SC 29210 
Office 803-772-9380  
Fax 803-772-9382 
Lounge 803-772-9384 

jamilshrinetemplesc@gmail.com 
 

Jamil Shrine Temple Divan 
 

Potentateéééééééééé..Curtis R. Hutchinson and Lady Tiffany 
                        803-429-9955 
Chief Rabbanéééééééé...W. Coy Sharpe and Lady Tiffany 
                               803-295-6690 
Assist. Rabbanéééééééé. Stuart J. Smith and Lady Stephanie 
                               803-873-0775 
High Priest and Prophetéééé..Kenneth O. Peterson and Lady Laurie 
                803-463-8396 
Oriental Guideéééééééé..Ronald Dennie Holcomb and Lady Bobbi Jo 
        803-463-8396 
RecorderéééééééééééDwight K. Harsey and  Lady Yvonne 
        803-528-0554 
Treasureréééééééééé...Daryle  F. OôCain and Lady Victoria 
        803-920-1012 
 
Treasurer Emeritus- R. Paul Gregg, P.P. & Lady Faye 
Treasurer Emeritus- Mabry C. Williams & Lady Jean 
Recorder Emeritus- Joe W. Hilton, P.P. & Lady Josie 
 

Website:  www.http://jamilshriners.com 
 

Emails: Office- jamilshriners.krec@gmail.com 
            Potentate- 2017jamil@gmail.com 
            Recorder- jamilshrinersrec@gmail.com 
            Treasurer- jamiltreasurer@gmail.com 
            Building Manager- jamilshrinersrental@gmail.com 

The Jamil News  
 

Published Quarterly  
 

Deadline for article  
submissions 
 for next issue:    

 
 March 31,  2017 
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Temple Office Hours    
Monday-Thursday  9 am- 5 pm        
Friday   9 am- 4 pm            
      

Lounge Hours 
Monday-Thursday  Opens at 5 pm 
Friday   Opens at 4 pm 
Saturday   Opens at 5 pm  Making It Happen for the Children 
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Potentateõs Message  
  

 
Nobles and Ladies, 
 
Thank you for the confidence you have shown in Tiffany and myself by electing 
me as your Potentate in 2017.  It seems like only yesterday that I was being  
elected Oriental Guide.  The last four years have flown by so quickly, but we 
look forward to being able to serve Jamil in this new capacity.  Our slogan this 
year is ñMaking it Happen for the Children.ò  Tiffany and I want to do whatever 
we can to make it happen for Jamil and the children we all work so hard for. 
 

I would like to thank Illustrious Sir Lance Carpenter and his Lady Mary for leading Jamil in 2016.   
Also, thank you to Illustrious Sir Rick Buzhardt and his Lady Nancy as well as Illustrious Sir Steve 
Tucker and his Lady Linda.  The contribution these three men and their ladies made will never be  
forgotten.  Also, congratulations to our new members of the Divan. Oriental Guide Dennie Holcomb 
and his Lady Bobbi Jo, Recorder Dwight Harsey and his Lady Yvonne, and Treasurer Daryl OôCain 
and his Lady Victoria are all welcome additions to Jamilôs Divan. 
 

It is only the start of the year and we already have so much going on.  First, letôs all welcome Jamilôs 
new Building Manager Noble Ed Simpson.  He has been quite busy in his first few weeks and I know 
he will continue to work hard for Jamil.  We look forward to seeing our building continue to flourish 
as we rent it out to a variety of organizations and individuals. 
 

The beginning of the year at Jamil always means it is that time of year.  IT IS CIRCUS TIME!  The 
Royal Hanneford Shrine Circus at Jamil will occur Thursday, February 23- Sunday, February 26.  
Please plan to be there to enjoy the show and help out.  It takes all of us to make this event a success. 
Also, please buy some circus tickets and let all of your friends and family know to do the same. 
 

We also have several events going on in March.  On Saturday, March 18 we will be participating in 
Columbiaôs Saint Patrickôs Day Parade in Five Points then we will all come back to Jamil for our  
inaugural Saint Patrickôs Day Celebration.  Saturday, March 25 we will be having the annual Cars 2 
Dreams car show in Elgin.  Please plan on coming out to support this hospital fundraiser. Also, on 
Thursday, March 30 Jamilôs Golf Tournament will occur, with all proceeds going to the Jamil Temple 
Operations Fund.  Finally, March 31-April 1, Columbia, South Carolina will be hosting the Spring 
SASA Festival. Illustrious Sir Steve Tucker is SASA president, so letôs show him and Linda support 
by participating in the Spring Festival and the Fall Festival in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina later this 
year. 
 

May will also be a busy month for Jamil.  On Saturday, May 6 Jamilôs Potentateôs Ball will be  
occurring right here in our own building.  Please make plans to attend as we return this fun filled 
event to Jamil.  Also, May 12-13 we will be having Spring Ceremonial at Jamil.  Go ahead and start 
rounding up those worthy candidates and letôs make the May Ceremonial a huge one! 
 
In closing, I want to let everyone know it is truly an honor for Tiffany and I to serve as your Potentate 
and First Lady.  We have made so many great friends before and during our time on Divan and hope 
to make everyone proud.  If we can ever do anything for you please do not hesitate to contact us.   

Yours In The Faith,  

Curtis Hutchinson 
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Jamil Shriners 
2017 Potentateôs Ball 

 
Saturday, May 6, 2017 

 
Honoring Illustrious Sir Curtis Hutchinson  

and  
Lady Tiffany 

 

Location: Jamil Temple 
 

Attire: Tux or Suit/Formal 
 

Hospitality: Potentateôs Room 2 pm - 4 pm  
 

All Nobles, Ladies, and Guests Welcome 
 

6:00 pm-Doors Open  
6:30 pm-Introductions 
7:00 pm-Dinner 

7:30 pm-Fun and Fellowship 
 

Admission: $50 per person 
 

Refreshments: Open Bar (included with admission) 
Catered by Seawellôs 

Entertainment: The Coastal Breeze Band 
 

Acknowledgment:  Please RSVP by calling Jamil Temple at (803) 772-9380 
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Welcome 2017!  A huge thank you for the opportunity to serve as your  
2016  Assistant Rabban and for your vote of confidence to serve as Chief 
Rabban for 2017.   We as a Divan, with the help of each of you, are  
looking forward to another great year. 
 
To our "Past" Potentate Illustrious Sir Lance Carpenter and his Lady 
Mary we say thanks to both for just a great, great year.  Wishing you 
nothing but the best in your future endeavors. 

 
To Illustrious Sir Rick Buzhardt and Illustrious Sir Steve Tucker you noble gentlemen served 
our Temple in superior fashion as Recorder and Treasurer.  You will surely be missed in these 
positions.  Hope you both the best whatever you may choose to undertake. 
 
Congratulations to our 2017 Potentate Illustrious Sir Curtis Hutchinson.  He has hit the 
ground running so lets all run with him.  I ask each of "us" to support the Potentate and our 
great Temple. 
 
For our new incoming Divan members WELCOME and Congratulations on your election, 
Oriental Guide Dennie Holcomb, Recorder Dwight Harsey, and Treasurer Daryle O'Cain. 
Thank you nobles for stepping up to the plate to serve Jamil Temple.  I know each will be a 
great asset to the positions you were elected and I am looking forward to working with each 
of you. 
 
Nobles we have a lot of upcoming events. I ask each of you to read and note the listed events 
in Jamil News and make plans to attend when possible. 
 
In closing, I would like to say THANK YOU to all of you for your continued support of our 
Temple and Philanthropy.  All of you are vital part of our success and I appreciate each and 
everyone of you. May God Bless All. 
 
Yours Fraternally,  
 

Coy Sharpe 

From the Chief Rabban  
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Potentateõs Ball Hotel Arrangements 
Hotel Arrangements may be made with  

 

  Comfort Inn and Suites     Country Inn and Suites 
  Address: 750 Saturn Pkwy   or  414 Piney Grove Road 
  Columbia, SC 29212     Columbia, SC 29210 
  Phone: (803) 407-4444    Phone: (803)  391-4100 

Ask for Jamil Rates 
Must book by April 5th for Jamil group rates 
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From the Assistant Rabban  
 

Greetings Nobles and Ladies, 
 
Well 2016 has flown by and we are now off to a fast start of 2017. I would 
like to take a moment to congratulate Ill. Sir Lance Carpenter and his Lady 
Mary on a fun and successful year in 2016. I also want to congratulate Ill. 
Sir Curtis Hutchinson, our new Potentate of Jamil Temple. I know he and 
his Lady Tiffany have a year of FUN planned for all of us to enjoy.  
 

Also congratulations to the three newest members of the Jamil Divan; Treasurer Daryle Oô 
Cain and his Lady Victoria, Recorder Dwight ñWhiteyò Harsey and his Lady Yvonne and 
Oriental Guide Dennie Holcomb and his Lady Bobbie Jo. I know we are in good hands with 
these three Nobles and their Ladyôs representing Jamil going forward. Congratulations to 
our High Priest and Prophet, Ken Peterson and his lady Laurie and our Chief Rabban, Coy 
Sharpe and his Lady Tiffany. 
    
Thank you to the nobility for electing me as your Assistant Rabban. It has been a pleasure 
for myself and my Lady, Stephanie to represent Jamil Temple. 
    
In closing, I look forward to seeing you all out at the many different events helping support 
Jamil Temple and the Shriners Hospitals for Children. 
 
Yours In The Faith,  
 

Stuart Smith 

 
 
 
Jamil Adult Easter Egg Hunt at Night 

 

Friday, April 7th 
Registration: 7:00-8:00 pm 
Easter Egg Hunt: 8:30 pm 

$10 per person 
 

Come join the fun! 
1st, 2nd and 3rd place prizes 

50/50 Drawing 
Buy a Chance to win the Golden Egg Prize! 
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From the High Priest and Prophet  
 
 

 

 
 
Hello Nobles and Ladies!   
 
I would like to first say thank you to Illustrious Sir Lance Carpenter, Past  
Potentate and his Lady Mary for a year well done.  Illustrious Sir Lance and Lady 
Mary did an excellent job of bringing harmony to Jamil Temple while being great 
ambassadors for Jamil Temple.  Good job and thank you to both of you for all that 

you did for Jamil Temple.  Next, I would like to congratulate Illustrious Sir Curtis Hutchinson on  
being elected Potentate for the year 2017 for Jamil Temple.  I know that Illustrious Sir Curtis and his  
Lady Tiffany will do an excellent job representing Jamil Temple.  I would also like to recognize Coy 
Sharpe and Stuart Smith for being elected as Chief Rabban and Assistant Rabban,  respectfully.  
While I am talking about the Divan, how about congratulations to Dennie Holcomb for being elected 
as Oriental Guide, Daryle OôCain elected as Treasurer, and Whitey Harsey elected as Recorder. 
 
I want to say thank you to the nobility for electing me as High Priest and Prophet for Jamil Temple for 
the year 2017.  Laurie and I both give thanks to all the nobles and ladies who have supported us in our 
endeavors since starting our journey.  We both have made new friends for life through our travels and 
works with the temple.  We could not have done it without the help of the nobility and your ladies!  
Thank you! 
 
The last few months of 2016 felt like they flew by.  We had an awesome BBQ Cook-Off ï good job 
Stuart Smith and thank you to all that helped out or participated!  We had a winter ceremonial where 
we welcomed many new nobles into Jamil Temple.  I would like to take just a brief moment to say 
thank you to Mike Ray for a job well done as Membership Chairman and Director of Uniformed 
Units.  Jamil Temple also had an excellent Patientôs Christmas party; many thanks to Noble Larry 
Gentry and his Lady Kay for the time and effort that they put into that event ï you both make kids 
smile, and that is priceless. 
 
We now move into 2017, a new year and new opportunities.  My Lady Laurie and I, along with other 
members of the Jamil Divan had the opportunity to travel to Hejaz Shrine Temple and Omar Shrine 
Temple for their Potentateôs Balls.  They both were great times with wonderful fellowship and great 
hospitality.  I would suggest if you ever have the opportunity to visit another temple, do it; the  
friendships you make will last a lifetime.  We have the circus coming up, a golf tournament right 
around the corner, as well as many other great events happening.  I would again, like to thank all for 
the support given to myself and the rest of the Jamil Divan this past year.  It is now time to roll up our 
sleeves and get busy for 2017!  Illustrious Sir Curtis and First Lady Tiffany have a great year planned 
for Jamil Temple.  Let us remember that we need to continue support our units, clubs, and temple, 
which in turn, supports the worldôs greatest philanthropy - our hospital system.   
 
Until next time, may God bless each of you. 
 
YITF,  
 

Ken Peterson  

   The Jamil News                                  February -April 2017 



8 

 

 

Dear Nobles and Ladies, 
 
Thank you for this awesome opportunity and responsibility to serve as 
your Oriental Guide for 2017. I am truly honored to serve as a  
member of the Jamil Temple Divan. Bobbie Jo and I cannot say thank 
you enough for the love and support provided to our family over the 
years more especially this past year. This will be our opportunity to 

pay it forward, to the Jamil Temple and more importantly the Children. 
 
I would like to take time and congratulate Illustrious Sir Lance Carpenter, Lady Mary and 
the 2016 Jamil Divan for a very successful year. This was accomplished through commu-
nication, love and support of the clubs and units. The staff did an outstanding job  
throughout the year. Looking forward to another great year with Illustrious Sir Curtis 
Hutchinson and First Lady Tiffany. 
 
In closing remember we have some important dates coming real soon: 20 January Director 
and Club President Meeting, 27 January Circus Kick-Off Meeting and 23-26 February The 
Circus is here. See you all there!!! 
 

 

ñTogether We Make a Familyò 
 

So Mote it Be, 
 

Dennie Holcomb 

 

THE HAPPENINGS  IN THE JAMIL LOUNGE 
by the Lounge Lounger 

From the Oriental Guide  
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Well folks 2016 has ended and 2017 has started off with a bang at the Jamil 
Lounge.  We have hit the ground running. We had a great turn out for the New 
Yearôs Eve Party and I was told that fun was had by all.  There isnôt a lot to report 
on the happenings because we are just getting started.  Wednesday nights are still 
hopping with the shaggers, so if youôre looking for a place to dance on  

Wednesdays head over.  Saturdays have been slow for Johnny but we are hoping 
to get them started up again.  We have been having lots of meetings on Friday 
nights  because that is how it goes in the New Year.  Barney Mims has been 
providing us with some good music and the ñAmen Cornerò is always a topic of 
conversation. Weôre looking forward to good times, good food, and great Fun & 
Fellowship at Jamil Lounge in 2017! Stay tuned because I promise you there will 
be lots of fun things to report next time on the Happenings at Jamil Lounge!!! 
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Important Business Meeting 
 
Dear Noble, 
 
A stated business meeting will be held at the Jamil Shrine Temple on Tuesday, 
April 25, 2017, at 7:00 pm, for the purpose of voting on petitions for  
membership, affiliation, associate petitions for membership.  Also, any other  
business that may arise will be conducted.  Jamil Shrine 2017 membership cards, 
2017 Blue Lodge card will be required to attend this meeting. 
 
Dwight K. Harsey 
Recorder 
 

 
 
 

 

Greetings Nobles and Ladies, 
 
First let me ñThank Youò for the trust you have put in me to serve as Recorder for 2017.  
I look forward to the challenge and will do my best to operate in our Templeôs best interest. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Illustrious Sir Lance Carpenter, and his Lady 
Mary for a job well done! 
 
Congratulations to Illustrious Sir Curtis Hutchinson and his Lady Tiffany! Letôs all get  
behind them and work for the betterment of Jamil. 
 
Congratulations to Daryle OôCain & Lady Victoria for being elected to Treasurer of Jamil 
for 2017. I look forward to working with Daryle in the coming years.  
 
I also want to congratulate Dennie Holcomb and Lady Bobbie Jo on his election to Oriental 
Guide.  Congratulations to all the other Divan members on their step forward. 
 
If I can be of any help, please do not hesitate to call me or come in. 
 
A special thanks to my wife, Yvonne, for her support!  Also, thanks to our office staff,  
Ms. Nancy & Debra! 
 
Fraternally Faithful, 
 

Dwight òWhiteyó Harsey 

From the Recorder  
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Jamil Shriners 

Present 

The Royal Hanneford Circus 

 

February 23-26, 2017 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rides for Kids-Animals-Clowns-Food-Fun for Everyone 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Children Tickets-12 & under) 
 

Advanced Ticket Sales will be cut off February 22, 2017 

Advance Tickets are available at Jamil Shrine Temple 

Jamil Shrine Temple Phone Number-772-9380 

 
 

Dates Times 

Thursday, February 23 7:00 pm 

Friday, February 24 10:00 am and 7:00 pm 

Saturday, February 25 10:00 am, 3:00 pm and 7:00 pm 

Sunday, February 26 1:00 pm and 6:00 pm 

Tickets at the Door Advanced Tickets Family Tickets 

Children-$20 Children-$16 Advance Sale Only-$64 

Adults-$22 Adults-$18 2 adults & 3 children 
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From the Treasurer 
Dear Nobles and Ladies, 
 
Welcome to 2017! I would like to thank the nobility for allowing me to represent Jamil as 
its new Treasurer. I hope to do as well as all my predecessors and promise that I will give 
my all. Having only been in the position now for a few days I donôt have a lot to report yet 
as this article is due today as I am typing this. I will however be working closely with our 
past Treasurer, Illustrious Steve Tucker to complete a smooth transaction and learn the 
ropes so to speak. 
 
I would like to say that I am always available for any questions or comments you may 
have. I can be reached via my cell (803)-920-1012 or email, daryle4888@aol.com anytime. 
I promise to give you an answer or find out the answer to anything you may ask of me 
ASAP. My lady Vicki and I look forward to working with all of our members and their  
ladies here at Jamil. As a member in my 30th year now at Jamil I am very excited about 
2017 and the work to be done.  God Bless! 
 
Respectfully, 
 

Daryle OõCain 

 
 
 
 

Jamil Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Saturday, April 15th 
 

Registration: 9 am 
Egg Hunt Begins: 10 am 

 
Rides, Activities, Food and Fun 

Bring the children to enjoy this event! 
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From the Membership Chairman 
 
Dear Nobles, 
 
Let me start by thanking everyone for their hard work with membership last year and let me 
remind you that membership is an ongoing struggle. We have several ways to help develop 
membership and Jamil has been picked by Imperial to participate in a membership program. 
Imperial has reached out to us and promised to assist us with any membership needs we may 
have. Imperial Sir Kenny Craven and Illustrious Sir Steve Norris are available for us. 
 
One of the ways to keep building membership is to maintain a strong relationship with our 
Blue Lodges by being active in the business of our lodge. Donôt let the only time you go to 
your lodge is to pay dues, get involved with any mentoring programs that your lodge may 
have and participate in the degree work. Get involved with district wide functions also and 
go to Grand Lodge functions. Get your face and name out there in the masonic community 
and show everyone that Shriners are active in Blue Lodge masonry. In saying as much please 
remember your actions and words are a direct reflection on Jamil and the Shrine as a whole. 
 
Please remember that member retention is just as important as developing new members. I 
put out a list of Nobles that are going NPD and Iôm asking for your help with our NPDs if 
you see a brother on the list that you know please contact them and give them a reminder 
about their dues and remind them that they can pay a little along the way. If a member of 
your Club or Unit is absent please contact them and see whatôs going on with them, a simple 
call sometimes means the world. 
  
Finally remember if you top line 3 new members your dues are paid for 2018. If you see 
somewhere we can improve membership please let me know. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
Mike Ray  
2017 Membership Chairman 

Save the Date 
 

Spring Ceremonial at Jamil 
 
 

May 12th and 13th 
 

More details to follow in the 
next newsletter 
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From the Director of Uniform Units 
 

JAMIL UPCOMING PARADE SCHEDULE-MARCH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

RSVP with Jeff Snipes Jamil Director of Uniform Units 
803-529-8284 or snipes.jeff75@yahoo.com 

 
Date & Time 

 
Parade 

 
Location 

 
RSVP Date 

March 12 at 
3:00pm 

Lexington 
County  
Blowfish  
St. Patrickôs 
Day 2017 

 

Downtown  
Lexington 

March 1 

March 18 at 
10:00am 

 

5 Points  
St. Patrickôs 
Day 2017 

Downtown  
Columbia 

March 1 

March 25 at 
TBA 

Cars 2 
Dreams Car 
Show   
and  
Parade 

Potter  
Community 
Park 
Elgin, SC 

March 1 

St. Patrickôs Day Celebration 
 

 
 

Celebrate being part of our Shrine Family with Fun and  
Fellowship 

 

Date: Saturday, March 18, 2017 
Time: 12 pm - 4 pm 

 

All Units and Shrine Clubs are encouraged to participate by having food and  
beverages available. This is a great way for our nobility and families to spend time to-
gether.  Please bring tents, tables, chairs, grills, coolers and be a part of the fun. This 
event will take place in the grass area in the back of Jamil and unit buildings. 
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South Atlantic Shrine Association 

2017 Spring Festival 
Columbia, South Carolina 

 
President-Illustrious Sir Stephen G. Tucker  

 
March 31 - April 1, 2017  

 
Headquarters Hotel 

Doubletree Hotel and Conference Center 
2100 Bush River Road 
Columbia, SC 29210 

Phone Number: 803-744-0130 
 

Forms are available online at  http://www.southatlanticsa.org/sasaspring2017.htm 
 

Registration Deadline: March 1, 2017. Registration is required for all events.  
Registered Nobles and Ladies will receive registration badges.  

 
Imperial Membership Seminar on Friday, March 31st 

Fall SASA-Myrtle Beach, South Carolina 
 
 

Crown Reef Resort 
September 14ï September 18, 2017 

 

 

Group Name 
Jamil Shriners 2017  

 

Group Reference Number 
300050 

 

Cut Off Date 

August 11, 2017 
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